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The University has appointed a project team to draw up proposals to improve the Queens Road Building which currently houses the Students Union and other University and public facilities. 

The University’s main objectives are to:

· put this building back in to good repair including: remodelling the interiors, improving access and enhancing its external appearance and setting 

· improve student facilities

· improve the facilities that support community use (e.g pool)
· create a sustainable building fit for the future

The decision has been taken to retain and refurbish this building instead of demolishing and rebuilding because:

· Tests have been carried out to the concrete cladding and structure that confirm that although much of the building’s internal spaces and services are in poor condition the structure and external cladding is basically sound. Its potential for reuse is therefore the most sustainable approach

· The present building provides a range and size of spaces that could not be re-provided elsewhere on a cost effective basis
· Overall the building is well located and works well for what the University needs 

· It is an important example of 20th century concrete architecture that is worth revitalising and refurbishing

Given its location within a Conservation Area and proximity to residential areas the University and its team are committed to working with local amenity groups, near neighbours and key stakeholders during the scheme design and planning.  

Following an initial briefing with Richmond Terrace Residents Association, CHIS and Civic Society (1 February 2010) the team is due to make a pre-application submission to the Local Planning Authority in mid/late February and invite response. Internal consultations will then begin with staff & students with a first round of stakeholder and public consultation on the initial proposals in early March. Feedback from these sessions and ongoing discussions with the local planning authority and other consultative groups will be considered by the team as they work up more detailed proposals. A further round of consultation on the proposed scheme will take place in late March/early April.  A planning application is then due to be submitted in late April/early May.

The project would be carried out in phases to minimise disruption to users of the buildings. Subject to planning, construction could start in early February 2011 with the first phase due for completion in late February 2012. 
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